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DATE:  October 23, 2020 
 
TO:  All Members, City Council 
 
FROM:  Neil Cronin, Chief Planner for Current Planning  
   
SUBJECT: Consistency Request  
 #80-11, 68 Day Street 
 

 
The petitioner obtained a special permit on August 8, 2011 to exceed the floor area ratio in the form of 
a rear addition (Attachment A).  Finding #1.c states, “In addition, the petitioner has voluntarily reduced 
the width of the by-right deck to 12 feet to minimize the impact on surrounding property owners.” The 
deck was initially proposed at 15 feet wide by 20 feet long, the petitioner reduced the deck to 12 feet 
wide but the length remained at 20 feet. 
 
The petitioner has submitted a consistency request to extend the deck southward by 16 feet, 
maintaining the 12-foot width to match the existing deck.  In total, the deck would measure 36 feet 
long by 12 feet wide.  The petitioner is also proposing to construct a three-foot wide by 12-foot long 
deck to the second story of the rear facade.  Both the enlarged deck and the proposed deck would 
comply with setbacks and the lot would remain compliant with the open space dimensional standard.  
Lastly, the petitioner is proposing to replace the driveway and the front walkways with new material, 
this work is as of right. 
 
 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
cc: Planning Department Files 
 City Clerk Files 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS  
ATTACHMENT A: Council Order #80-11 
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